

BUSINESS/INDUSTRY DIALOGUE COMING

Business world and college campus leaders will get together for a discussion of the American business system and issues relative to free enterprise at a Saginaw Valley State College/Industry Dialogue on Tuesday, October 19. Panelists for the meeting will include a General Motors Corporation vice president, a national oil company president and a Dow Chemical Company vice president.

Dr Stephen H. Fuller, Vice President-Personnel Administration and Development, General Motors Corporation, will be featured along with Mary Hudson, President and Chief Executive Officer of Hudson Oil Company, Kansas City and Jim Williams, Financial Vice President of Dow Chemical Company. Moderator will be Dr. Jack M. Ryder, President of Saginaw Valley State College.

Students and faculty members from Alma College, Alpena Community College, Central Michigan University, Delta College, John Wesley College, Kirtland Community College, Mid Michigan Community College, Northwood Institute and S.V.S.C. have been invited to participate in the Dialogue, which begins with an 8:45 a.m. registration in the S.V.S.C. gymasium. More than 70 area business leaders will also be in attendance. Students and faculty will begin the meet informally with the area business leaders over a continental breakfast at 9 a.m. College coordinator is Dr. George M. Harmon.

POLISH MUSIC SHOWCASE HERE OCTOBER 15

A showcase of Polish music will be brought to Saginaw Valley State College on Friday, October 15 when mezzo-soprano Elizabeth Patches will perform at an 8:00 p.m. concert in the S.V.S.C. theatre. Her vocal concert will feature music on The Church in the 18th Century, Romanticism, Opera, Impressionism and will be concluded with Folk Songs.

Ms. Patches, resident artist with the Slavic Cultural Center, Port Jefferson, N.Y., has a unique and extensive repretoire including an extraordinary mastery of Slavic and East European languages. A native of New Hampshire, she received bachelor's and master's degree in voice and opera from the University of Michigan's School of Music.

S.V.S.C.'s Institute of Polish Studies is sponsoring the concert. According to Dr. Anna Dadlez, Institute Director, "Polish Americans recognize their great cultural heritage and are pleased when it can be shared with others. We invite you to enjoy this vocal concert with us." Admission is free and attendance by the public is welcomed.

CANDIDE IS FALL MUSICAL

Music students at Saginaw Valley State College are presently exercising their vocal and acting skills in preparation for performances of "Candide" on November 4, 5 and 6 in the College Theatre. With music by Leonard Bernstein, the script is based on Voltaire's well known play and was a smash hit on Broadway for nearly three years.

"This is the most ambitious musical we've ever done," says Terry Flatt, play director and assistant professor of music. According to him, additional men from the College and community are needed for the chorus and should contact him if interested in participating.

Tickets for "Candide" will be available through the S.V.S.C. Fine Arts Office. Admission is \$2.50 for adults and \$1.00 for students or children.

BUS ROUTE CHANGES

Tight turning conditions on the parking lot C "loop" caused by cars on the loop have forced a change in the Delta bus route on campus. The bus will now stop at the "B" lot near the exit gate and will no longer venture around the "C" lot loop.

For Saginaw Valley State College Employees.
Published by Dept. of Information Services.
Call X207 or 8 with news items.

FLAG FOOTBALL HIGHLIGHTS INTRAMURAL SPORTS

Faculty and staff members interested in limbering up via a Flag Football League are invited to join this year's Tuesday and Thurscay evening league, with games from 6-8 p.m. Organization by departments is not necessary, as any participants may sign up for teams according to Emerson E. Holliday, Coordinator of Campus Activities.

A women's basketball league is already playing on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 p.m., with men's basketball slated to start in early November.

Emerson has also been handing out cigars, following the arrival of his new son Emerson E. Holliday, II, born on Saturday, September 25, 1976, at Saginaw General. Emerson has made a remarkably fast recovery!

CHRYSALLIS SPONSORING PANEL DISCUSSION

The question of whether those who have the knowledge needed to change public policies have the power will be discussed tonight at an 8 p.m. panel discussion at the Ambassador Arms Community House. The discussion by Academy Humanists and Public Policy Makers is another in a series sponsored through a grant from the Michigan Council For The Humanities. S.V.S.C. participants include John Broadfoot, Dr. John Jezierski, and Marylin Oeming, as well as Chrysallis Director Rose Collamer. Saginaw County Planning Director Howard Kundinger will also be featured for the discussion. The Ambassador Arms Community House is located on Wieneke Road between State and Weiss.

CAMPUS MINISTRY AUTUMN RETREAT NEXT WEEKEND

The first fall term retreat planned by the Campus Ministry is scheduled for October 8, 9 and 10 at Windemere Lodge on Houghton Lake. Car pools will be formed at the Campus Ministry Center in Dorm C-4 for a 6:30 p.m. departure on Friday evening.

BURKHARDT ON MCPA NOMINATING COMMITTEE

John C. Burkhardt, Director of Department of Campus Life, has been appointed to the Nominating Committee for the Michigan College Personnel Association. According to Burkhardt, the organization provides S.V.S.C. professionals with a voice in the leadership of the executive organization that serves this field.

UNITED WAY TIME HERE NOW

With the advent of fall, it's once again time for UNITED WAY contributions. Last year 156 employees and family members from the S.V.S.C. employee group used the 70 UNITED WAY agencies in Saginaw county. The various supportive voluntary services helped a total of more than 101,000 people in 1975, including 923 from Midland county and 457 from Bay county. So even if you don't live in Saginaw county, the Saginaw county UNITED WAY affects you!

With your next paycheck you will receive a pledge card on which arrangements can be made for payroll deductions during 1977. If you prefer, you can make one lump sum contribution or be billed directly on a monthly basis at either your home or work address. Please remember that the volunteer services of UNITED WAY can be continued only with your help.

NOMINATIONS UNDERWAY FOR WHO'S WHO

S.V.S.C. students, faculty and administrators interested in nominating qualified students for the 1977 edition of Who's Who Among Students in American Universities & Colleges can now pick up a nomination form from their student government representative or nominating committee members.

According to Mrs. Elizabeth Gibson, chairperson for S.V.S.C.'s Nominating Committee, meetings will begin soon to select the students who will be included in the 1977 Who's Who. Students will be considered whose academic standing, service to the community, leadership in extra curricular activities and future potential are decidedly above average. All applicants must be endorsed by a member of the faculty and/or administration to verify nominations and related matters.

\$3,000 ROETHKE PRESENTATION COMING HERE

One of the nation's largest and most prestigious writing awards, the \$3,000 Roethke Memorial Award for Poetry, will be presented Wednesday, October 13 at S.V.S.C. Sponsored by the Theodore Roethke Memorial Foundation, the award

nonors the late, internationally-renowned baginaw writer and will be presented to an as yet unnamed recipient.

Saturday Review Poetry Editor John Ciardi Will be guest speaker for the 8:15 p.m. Program in the S.V.S.C. theatre.

DR. LEE ANNOUNCES OFFICE HOURS

r. Guy M. Lee, Jr., Associate Dean of Education and Administrative Assistant to the Fresident in charge of Affirmative Action and Title IX Coordinator has announced new office hours for his numerous campus duties. He will be in his North Annex office Monday-Thursday from 1-3 p.m., and Friday from 1-4 p.m. for Affirmative Action and Title IX matters. Schedule for his School of Education office in 346 Wickes Hall will be 9-noon on Monday and Thursday, 9-10 a.m. on Tuesday and 3:30-4:30 p.m. on Mondays through Wednescays weekly.

CR. CAPPONE ELECTED TO ACADEMY OF SCHOLARS

Professor of Psychology at S.V.S.C., has been elected to membership as a fellow in the World-Wide Academy of Scholars, Hamilton, New Zealand, by its Governing Council. The Academy honors persons of achievement in a broad spectrum of human enceavors and seeks to promote education and scholarship, peace and understanding among all people.

Dr. Cappone, former Chairman of the S.V.S.C. Department of Psychology from 1968-1976, was cited for her educational and humanitarian contributions, as evidenced by her work with disadvantaged youth and older persons in the tri-county area and at S.V.S.C.

She was chairman of the S.V.S.C. committee responsible for drafting and inaugurating the Special Project 70 program for minority students. In addition she is also a board member and a co-founder of Chrysallis and is presently completing a textbook in Research Methodology. Dr. Cappone was also elected as the Outstanding Young Woman in American in 1968, and is listed in numerous honorary organizations and biographies. Despite all these busy activites, she also finds time to serve as a Certified Comsulting Psychologist in the practice of Clinical and Counseling Psychology.

CARDINALS WHOMP GRAND RAPIDS

Following their 50-0 rampage over Grand Rapids Junior College on Saturday, the fighting Cardinal football team travels this week to Youngstown State University for a Saturday afternoon contest. Last week Senior Steve Vernet was selected as Great Lakes Conference Defensive Lineman of the week, following his outstanding performance against Northeastern Illinois University, when he had 8 solo tackles and 6 assists.

BASKIN EXHIBIT AT ARTS WORKSHOP

A portfolio of ink drawings by Leonard Baskin will be on exhibit in the Arts Workshop daily through October 13. Influenced by the anatomical studies of the 16th century, Baskin has created works that define his perception of 20th century man.

PERSONNEL

SECRETARY II - Business Services (Part-time, four days per week). \$3.08 per hour

SECRETARY III - Admissions Office \$2.94 per hour

These positions will be open exclusively to SVSC employees for one week. Persons interested should contact the Personnel Office. SVSC is an equal opportunity employer.